	[image: image1.emf]


THE 43rd SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW (UPR), UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA’S STATEMENT ON BOTSWANA, 3 MAY 2023 

Thank you, Mr. President,

The United Republic of Tanzania welcomes the delegation of Botswana to the review session. We thank the delegation of Botswana for providing the update on its national report.


We commend the Government for efforts taken to address capacity building challenges. 

We further commend the Government for implementing youth empowerment programmes; as well as economic empowerment programmes for people with disabilities. 

In the spirit of constructive engagement, we have the following recommendations for consideration: 

i. The Government of Botswana to finalise validation and adoption of the Comprehensive Human Rights Strategy and National Action Plan for its effective implementation in 2023/2024; and 
ii. To adopt effective measures to improve the provision of electricity in rural areas
The United Republic of Tanzania wishes the delegation of Botswana a successful Review session.

I thank you.                                                  
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